Saugeen Shores Police Services Board 05-2021

April 17, 2021, via ZOOM 2:00 pm Public Meeting, Pg. 1
Chairman Myette Member Matheson
Member O'Connor Member Thede
Member Woodley G. Elliott, Secretary
Chief Zettel Inspector Mighton

The Saugeen Shores Police Services called a meeting via ZOOM to discuss the role of the Police
Service in the Province wide shut down commencing on April 17" at 12:01 as noted by Premier Ford
and the Solicitor General on April 15.

The Chief outlined what was being considered to be implemented and what he has done and
discussions with various agencies on this matter.

~~ The Chief advised had a meeting with Premier Ford and Sylvia Jones yesterday afternoon at 2:15
pm.

~~ He advised the members of increased police authority to help combat COVIS 19 with the new
restrictions to take effect on Monday.

~~ He advised that Premier Ford wants Police to help limit mobility and help with enforcement.

~~ He advised that the Provincial Government would cover the cost of any and all overtime related to
enforcement of the Stay-at-home order.

~~ He advised he was not comfortable with random stops.

~~ He advised he is seeking support to continue with the 4 e's — engage, explain, educate and
enforce.

~~ The new order has expanded Police authority to stop individuals found in public spaces to ensure
they are compliant with the Stay-at-home order. He advised that individuals will be required to provide
Officers their home address and the purpose for being outside of the residence. The order gives
Police additional powers to assess compliance and implement a level of enforcement.

~~He advised that the Saugeen Shores Police Service will be conducting evidence based
investigations concerning this Stay-at-home order. He advised while it is not the intention of our Police
Service to conduct wholesale random spot checks, persons who appear to be in violation of the order
may find themselves being approached by an Officer.

~~He advised that the Saugeen Shores Police Service will maintain a complaint and proactive driven
model of enforcement and compliance with the Provincial Stay-at-home order.

~~ The Chief advised that he is still waiting to receive the updated legislation and will share with the
Board when that happens. The All Chiefs memo was supposed to be received at midnight last night
but at the time of the meeting it still has not been received.

~~ The Chief advised he has spoken with a lot of the area Police Service Chiefs.

~~ The Chief also spoke about Section 22 Class Order received from Dr. Ian Arra and how he will be
seeking legal advice prior to any enforcement agreement with public health and will forward a copy to
the Board members.

Motion 1 — Don Matheson/Pat O'Connor
That this meeting do now adjourn.
Disposition — Carried.
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